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17 December 2021 
 

 
Dear  
 
Re: OIA request – COVID-19 symptom admissions identified as substance-users 
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act request received 1 December seeking information from 
Waitematā District Health Board (DHB) about the number of people who experience addiction who 
have been admitted with Covid-19 symptoms. You requested the following information: 
 

People who experience addiction are at increased risk from COVID-19 and I would like to 
understand the degree to which they are shouldering the burden of the most acute harms from 
the pandemic in Auckland. 
 
We request this information be provided with urgency because of the ongoing low rates of 
vaccination among people who experience addiction and the ongoing risks faced in our 
communities around the country and in the Auckland region. 
 
Please release the following information in regards to Waitematā DHB and/or NRHCC: 
1. Any aggregated and anonymised data showing the number of patients admitted with 

COVID-19 symptom during 2021 that have also been identified as using 
methamphetamine. 

2. Any aggregated and anonymised data showing the number of patients admitted with 
COVID-19 symptom during 2021 that have also been identified as using illicit substances. 

3. Any aggregated and anonymised data showing the number of patients admitted with 
COVID-19 symptom during 2021 that have also been identified as being addicted to 
alcohol or other drugs. 

Any reports or communication that refer to the percentage or number of people admitted with 
COVID-19 symptom during 2021 that have also been identified as using methamphetamine, 
other illicit substances or experiencing addiction. 
 
Please note that we are not seeking individual patient information that could breach their 
patient confidentiality. Only overall statistics and numbers. 
 
Please provide this information in an accessible, searchable format. 
 

On 2 December, we contacted you to advise that we were interpreting your request as relating to 
the adult population. That same day, you confirmed you were seeking information for over-18-year-
olds. 
 
Before responding to your specific questions, it may be useful to provide some context about our 
services.  
 






